COTON MANOR & LAMPORT HALL

Wednesday 6th May 2009


[image: image1.emf][image: image2.emf]Our morning visit to Coton Manor definitely had the ‘Wow’ factor. We could relate to the wonderful garden as most of the plants are found in our own gardens. It is maintained by three full time staff, along with some volunteer help and there wasn’t a weed in sight. The beautiful house was covered in a spectacular Wisteria. We followed the path through the water garden to a lake where Flamingo’s provided another impressive view with their beautiful colour, but  the ‘piece de resistance’ was the five acre bluebell wood. If there is a paradise – this was it!  A carpet of blue, growing beneath beech trees giving off the most wonderful heady perfume. At the entrance to the wood was a sign to remind us that ‘bluebells are the flowers of the fairies and if picked - one would be punished by imps’! Our tour of the garden finished with a lovely fresh sandwich lunch. We then were able to purchase plants for sale. It is worth mentioning that Coton Manor garden is ranked third in the Daily Telegraph poll of readers’ favourite gardens. Everyone agreed that we had a very enjoyable visit. 

[image: image3.emf]On arrival at Lamport Hall we were divided into groups for a tour around this wonderful House which was the home of the Isham family for over 400 years until Sir Gyles Isham (the 12th Baronet) died in 1976. He bequeathed the Hall and contents (and estate) to the Lamport Hall Trust. The Hall is Grade 1 listed and has outstanding furniture, books, artefacts and paintings. The Manor House was bought by John Isham in 1560 for the princely sum of £610 and his grandson was created a Baronet in 1627. 

We had an intensive series of lectures as we passed from room to room. Lectures on the family history, many of the items displayed, descriptions of the paintings, as well as interesting anecdotes on the family such as the extended grand Tour of Europe that Sir Thomas Isham took in 1676.  He was the one who collected many of the paintings, books and amazing pieces of furniture. 

Another chapter in the family's history related to Sir Gyles Isham, who served in the Army in the second world war. Prior to that he was  a successful professional actor both here and in Hollywood. One corridor is devoted to photographs and memorabilia of his acting career. 

The Hall suffered severe dry rot in the 1960's but was restored and opened to the public in 1974. Restoration work is now carrying on in the stable blocks first built in the 1680s. 

[image: image4.emf]After a cream tea in the Dining Room some of us had a brief opportunity to look around the gardens which are much altered since the 16c, although their size is approximately the same. It has the first Alpine garden in England, partly inhabited by gnomes (in stone)!. 

The house and garden are surrounded by a park created in the 1820s and are adjacent to a Church dating back to the 12c. 

Altogether this visit was memorable in its scope and enjoyment and an opportunity to see so many unique items in a wonderful setting. A good example of a HEDFAS outing.

